South Auckland Mathematics

Challenge

MashaAllah and congratulations to our brilliant
Year 10G students - Zainab Ali, Nusaiba Shahim,
Rugayyah Zaheer, and Zainah Muhammad -
who achieved 1st place in Event 4 and 2nd place
in Event 3 of the South Auckland Mathematics
Challenge. An outstanding achievement!

A heartfelt JazakAllahu Khairan to our dedicated
Year 9G participants - Anaeyza Mobeen, Humaira
Munaf, Arisha Karim, Tanisha Shah, and Aishah
Khan - for proudly representing their year group
in the competition.

We are proud of all our students for their hard
work, collaboration, and love for learning!

Parent-Teacher Conference

The Parent-Teacher Conference will be held on
Tuesday, 22nd July 2025.

Bookings will open on Friday, and a booking
code will be shared closer to the date. Thisis a
valuable opportunity to meet with teachers and
discuss your child’s progress.

Attendance Dues Reminder

A reminder that attendance dues are to be
paid by the end of Term 2.

Account details for attendance dues is:
Account Name: The Islamic Education &
Dawah Trust

Account No: 01-0249-0050273-05
Reference: Eldest Child’s Name and Year
Preferred method of payment: EFTPOS/
online.

Gymnastics Trip - Years 1-4

Year 1-4 students will be heading to the Bruce
Pulman Recreation Centre in Papakura
tomorrow for an exciting gymnastics session.
They'll get hands-on experience with real
equipment and enjoy learning new skills from
trained coaches - a fun and active way to end
the term!

Year 8G Teacher

In trying to setup the ESOL department, it has
been decided that Ustada Mahejabin Taz, will

be incharge of ESOL support on a full time

basis. However, she will still support Year 8G
throughout the rest of 2025.

Gateway Programme

Some of our Year12B students will be taking
part in the Gateway course on Working at
Height - Advanced during the first week of the
school holidays. Through this programme with
Vertical Horizons New Zealand, they'll gain
hands-on experience operating Scissor Lifts
and Boom Lifts, while developing practical
skills and strong safety awareness when
working at heights.

We wish them a productive and empowering

learning experience!

Term Break - A Time to Rest, Reflect,
and Reconnect

The school holidays will run from Monday,
30th June to Friday, 11th July. We
encourage families to make the most of this
two-week break as a time to rest, recharge,
and reconnect.

Whether it’s enjoying time outdoors, reading
together, helping at home, or simply slowing
down, these moments help children reset and
return to school refreshed and ready to
learn. Encouraging a healthy routine - with
limited screen time, good sleep, and positive
family interaction - can make a big
difference.

We wish all our students and whanau a safe,
peaceful, and enjoyable break.

We look forward to welcoming everyone
back on Monday, 14th July, Inshallah.

Wassalaam,

Asin Al
Asin Ali
Principal
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